
South Puget Sound Woodturners 

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

June 25, 2019 

Call to Order – President John Howard called the meeting to order at 7:00pm at his residence.  A 

quorum was established with the following board members present:  John Howard, President; David 

Best, Vice President; Fred Abeles, Secretary; Dan Dickey, Treasurer; Michael Poirier, At Large; Terry 

Broberg, Membership; Ken Light, Sales; Ramon Lyn, AV Coordinator; Tim Spaulding, Webmaster. 

Approval of Minutes – Terry Broberg moved and Ken Light seconded the motion to approve the minutes 

of the April meeting as published.  The motion carried. 

Terry Broberg moved and Mike Poirier seconded the motion to approve the May meeting minutes as 

published.  The motion carried. 

Last Meeting – Rick Crawford was the demonstrator at the June meeting.  His demonstration consisted of 

ways to use good scrap left-over wood to make custom jewelry.  It was noted that several members did 

not attend because the demo did not involve turning.  The people attending got an insight of carving 

methods and ways to make jewelry (pendants and other jewelry) out of small pieces of wood.  People 

hung around after the demo talking with the demonstrator until 10:00 pm, the longest ever.  He did an 

excellent job of explaining the hows and whys of the project.  There was a good overall turnout consisting 

of approximately 80 people. 

Future Meeting Demonstrators – A request was made to have Mike Meredith (Doctor’s Woodshop) talk 

about finishing techniques for our woodturning projects.  It was suggested that we setup a table at the 

meeting for a group of mentors so members can ask questions and receive information. 

Sawdust Session – It was a good session with 10-11 people attending.  There were two new turners 

present and they got to spend quite a bit of time on the lathe with help from the other attendees.  There 

were 4 lathes setup. 

Newsletter Editor – John mention that there is a need for a volunteer to take over publication of our 

monthly newsletter.  He will mention it again at the next general meeting. 

New Business – The annual picnic/wood auction will be held on Sunday July 21st with setup starting at 

noon to drop off wood and setup for the auction. John indicated that he needs help transporting wood 

from his house and transporting the wood stored at Ray Pelzel’s.  Potluck will be served at 1:00.  People 

with last names beginning with A-L are to bring a main dish, M-S to bring Salads and chips and T-Z to bring 

desserts.  The wood auction will begin at 2:00 and will be held at the North Lake Improvement Club in 

Federal Way. 

Next Programs – David Best reported that Russell Nieman will demonstrate at the July meeting showing 

simple embellishments to our work. 

August Meeting – TBD 

September Meeting – Symposium 



October Meeting – Cynthia Gibson showing wood burning/pyrography. She will also be holding classes on 

Wednesday and Thursday before the club meeting. 

November Meeting – Kathleen Duncan showing piercing. 

December – Holiday party and potluck. 

Treasurer – Dan Dickey presented his report in writing and is included with these minutes. 

Membership – Terry Broberg is reporting that we have 151 paid members to date. 

Webmaster – Tim Spaulding presented his report in writing and is included with these minutes.   

Sales – Ken Light reported sales at the last meeting of approximately $200.00. There was some discussion 

on the need for sandpapers, Anchor Seal and epoxy and the need to order more.  Starbond CA glue was 

mentioned as a possible new item. 

Audio/Visual – Ramon had nothing to report. 

Additional Items – Ken Light invited all of us to his home to celebrate the 4th of July with a potluck and 

fireworks expo.  He lives on a lake in the Federal Way area and his son is a professional pyrotechnic. 

Adjourn – Dave Best moved and Mike Poirier seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:58pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted by 

Fred Abeles, Secretary 

  











 


